
November Board Report

Greetings!  The month of November consisted of 19 school days with one
of those being staff only for a construction mishap in the main office. The mishap
was due to a break in a pipe that was not sealed completely.  There has been
damage to the office area and to equipment and supplies but that is being take
care of with an insurance claim.

Although the days seemed short, the month was full with instruction.  The
math teachers are focusing on Tier 1 instruction and they are also implementing
the supplementary program, ALEKS, to provide Tier 2 and Tier 3 supports.  The
English/Language Arts (ELA) teachers are focusing on Tier 1 instruction and are
also implementing the No Red Ink writing support.   The 3 rules at BMS are
Social Emotional based: Be Respectful, Be Responsible and Be Safe. Short
student reinforcement meetings are being held during student lunch times to
promote positive outcomes and citizenship.

November was a busy month for athletics and the gymnasium was
booming with students, parents and staff members.  In November there were 28
Boys Basketball games hosted at the Browning Middle School and it was great to
have packed crowds, exciting games and support for the students from families
and staff.  This year it was a goal to get the concessions up and running and this
was a goal that was achieved.  The BMS Clubs worked all but one game and the
student involvement was positive.  The BMS Clubs consist of the MBI/Culture
team and the Rodeo Club.
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Another goal at BMS was to open the Student Store and this has been a success
with the students receiving BMS Bucks for positive actions and achievements.  The
Student Store is open the 2nd and 4th week of the month during the Friday Advisory
days and the BMS Counselors open and work the Student Store.  The supplies were
purchased out of the discretionary budget and the MBI/Culture Team has been working
concessions to raise money to restock the student store.

The MBI/Culture team started the process of ordering materials for the 8th
grade students so they may begin making ribbon skirts and shirts or vests for the boys.
The ribbon skirts and shirts/vests are for the 8th Grade Celebration at the end of the
year.  The MBI/Culture team is working with the local Native Life Store to purchase
locally.  Once the materials are purchased, the students will have several options to
come in and make their items alongside the staff members.

Browning Middle School Data for November

*Attendance
Staff
Certified Staff: 87%
Classified Staff: 89%
Staff Average: 88%

Students
6th Grade: 136 student 81%
7th Grade: 131 students 76%
8th Grade: 136 students 77%



Student Average: 78%

*Behavior
# of Referrals: 15
# of Suspensions: 7

Tobacco: 6
Assault: 0
Fight: 1
Threat/Intimidation: 0
Truancy: 6
Insubordination: 1
Phys. Aggression: 1

# of Minors:  10

*Home Visits
Total: 18

*Food Boxes
Total: 0


